From: West 2 <west2@planninginspectorate.gov.uk>
Sent: 04 March 2021 19:09

To

Cc: admin@aahplanning.co.uk; Planning Enquiries
<planning enquiries@herefordshire.gov.uk>
Subject: PINS 3257229 Withington LPA 200207

Dear Sir

| refer to your letter of representation concerning the above appeal
(dated 23 January 2021), which the Inspector is taking into account in his
deliberations. In your final paragraph though you said you wanted the
Inspector to award costs to Herefordshire County Council. However, the
Inspectorate does not consider this application for costs to be valid
as it is made on behalf of the Council but is apparently unsolicited.
The guidance does not provide for a costs application to be made
in such circumstances, and so the Inspector will not be taking
further action on this application you have made. Of course it
would still be open for the Council, or indeed the appellant, to
make such an application in line with costs guidance should they
feel that they themselves have incurred unnecessary expense as a
consequence of unreasonable actions by another party.

Yours sincerely,

Attifa Borsos

Case officer

0303 444 5124

west2@planninginspectorate.gov.uk
gov.uk/government/organisations/planning-inspectorate




HANDS FACE SPACE

Please note that the contents of this email and any attachments are privileged and/or
confidential and intended solely for the use of the intended recipient. If you are not
the intended recipient of this email and its attachments, you must take no action based
upon them, nor must you copy or show them to anyone. Please contact the sender if
you believe you have received this email in error and then delete this email from your
system.

Recipients should note that e-mail traffic on Planning Inspectorate systems is subject
to monitoring, recording and auditing to secure the effective operation of the system
and for other lawful purposes. The Planning Inspectorate has taken steps to keep this
e-mail and any attachments free from viruses. It accepts no liability for any loss or
damage caused as a result of any virus being passed on. It is the responsibility of the
recipient to perform all necessary checks.

The statements expressed in this e-mail are personal and do not necessarily reflect the
opinions or policies of the Inspectorate.
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